MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST MAY 29, 2016

A NOTE FROM THE PASTOR

Dear Parishioners,

There is so much that I would like to write. I thought I had two more years as pastor here. That would have completed my twelve year term. Moreover, June 2018 will be the conclusion of the 150th anniversary of the founding of this parish. It would have been a great way (although still sad) to finish off my term. Rather, I am now starting to pack my things to report to a new parish as pastor by July 1st. (St. Patrick's, Yorktown Heights.)

Of course, I always knew my time here at Sacred Heart would come to an end. Actually I am grateful that I was able to be here a full ten years. There were times over the last decade when I thought I might be transferred much sooner. Since I reached the ten year mark, I sort of presumed I would be here for the next two years. We already have a committee working to plan the 150th Anniversary celebrations. Someone else will have to see those plans, or other ones, through to completion.

I have to say I am not upset to be leaving Sacred Heart. I am <u>sad</u> right now but not upset. The reason is that priests know we can be re-assigned at any time. Our bishop (in this case Cardinal Dolan) has to make decisions for the whole archdiocese. Sometimes those decisions cannot wait for a six or twelve year term to finish.

I remember when I left the United States in 1989 to join the Vatican's Diplomatic School in Rome. I really thought then I would never be assigned in the United States again. That was really difficult but I was ready to do it because I was asked by the Church. I consider it a "blessing" that I got sick in Africa and returned to be a priest in the U.S. Instead of going right to a parish, I spent twelve years on the seminary faculty in Yonkers. After those years, I had the blessing of my years here. I will miss all of you but I will always ask God to bless you, and I trust He will lead me in the next phase of my priestly ministry as He always has. His will be done.

Sincerely in Christ,

Monsignor Giandurco

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST CORPUS CHRISTI

PROCESSION TODAY AFTER THE 1PM MASS

Please Join Us After The 1pm Mass Today For A Procession Around The Property To Lift High The Blessed Sacrament For All To See.

MEMORIAL DAY

There will only be one Mass at 9:00am on Monday May 30th Memorial Day

7am Mass and Novena are canceled.

Sacred Heart School and the Rectory Office are Closed on Memorial Day

Msgr. Giandurco will be the celebrant at the 11am
Mass at Ascension Cemetery

HISPANIC RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM TAGASTE MONASTERY 1ST HOLY COMMUNIONS

MAY 21, 2016

BRANDON GERALD ALVAREZ-SILVA
GISELLE STACY ALVAREZ-SILVA
KENNY PAUL CALLE
IVANNIA ZULEYKA LEAL
JOHN M. HERAS
KAYLIE BRITTANY URAGA LUCERO
DAVID L. HERAS
GENESIS NICOLE MORALES
JUAN PABLO GOMEZ MARTIN
INGRID MORAN MARTINEZ
JULIO CESAR MORALES CASTILLA
MACKENZIE MONGE
NINOSKA LEON TLAPA

BACCALAUREATE MASS JUNE 26, 2016

All graduating high school seniors of Sacred Heart Parish are invited to attend a special Mass on June 26th at 10:00am in the Church. We ask that you please call the rectory office (845-357-0035) to let us know if you are able to attend. A small reception will also be held in your honor after the Mass to which you and your family are invited.

SHARING WHAT WE HAVE IN JESUS' NAME

Holy Trinity Sunday Collection -\$16,310. Last Year's Collection - \$14,752.

P.S. More to follow.

LAST CHANCES SACRED HEART CHURCH \$10.000.00 RAFFLE

TICKETS \$100 EACH (1 IN 250 CHANCE TO WIN)

Available at the Rectory

Monday to Friday - 9am to 5pm

1ST PRIZE - \$10,000.00 2ND PRIZE - \$1,000.00 3RD PRIZE - \$500.00

Winning tickets will be drawn at 8:30pm in the school gymnasium on FRIDAY, JUNE 3, 2016 on the Feast of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus.

PARISH CALENDAR

Sunday, May 29 THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST (CORPUS CHRISTI) Procession after the 1pm Mass

Monday, May 30 MEMORIAL DAY

Rectory Office Closed SH School - Closed

Novena - CANCELED

Tuesday, May 31

Wednesday, June 1

Choir Practice – 7:30pm church

Hispanic Prayer Group - 8pm in the cafeteria

Friday, June 3 FEAST OF THE SACRED HEART

Sacred Heart School – early dismissal 11am

7:30pm Mass followed by

\$10,000 Raffle Drawing – 8:30pm in the gym Sunday, June 5

2016 CARDINAL'S APPEAL

To date our parish has received \$106,939. in pledge 326 families. This is about 88% of our goal. For this Appeal to be truly successful, we need support from all our families. The Appeal is a vital source of funding for the programs and ministries that sustain the parishes across our Archdiocese. It is not too late to make your gift. Our goal is \$121,000. Please be as generous as possible. Thank you for your support.

THE VINCENT CROTTY MEMORIAL FOUNDATION SUFFERN PBA

The Vincent Crotty Memorial Foundation, in conjunction with the Suffern PBA, is hosting its 7th annual **Wing & BBQ Nite Saturday, June 4, 2016** from 5-9 pm at the Mahwah Elks Lodge, 1 Foxwood Ave., Mahwah, NJ. Proceeds from the event will be used to help needy families in Suffern and the surrounding areas. Join us for food, tricky tray, silent auction, door prizes, and games and prizes for children. Cash bar is available. Donations: \$20.00 Adults, \$10.00 Children 12 and under. Tickets can be purchased at the door or in advance at Suffern Police Department, 61 Washington Ave., Suffern or by leaving a message on the Vincent Crotty Memorial Foundation Facebook page. All are welcome!

SACRED HEART RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM

Registration 2016-2017

For First Grade and New Registrants

Saturday, June 4th – 9:00am-12:00noon Monday, June 6th – 10:00am -1:00pm Tuesday, June 7th – 4:00pm -7:00pm Wednesday, June 8th – 10:00am -1:00pm Monday, June 13th – 10:00am – 1:00pm Tuesday, June 14th – 4:00pm - 7:00pm

Baptismal Certificate is required at time of registration for all First Grade and New Registrants.

A program for children with <u>Special Needs</u> is available. Please contact the Religious Education office to schedule an appointment.

Registration will be held in the Religious Education Office in the school. Please go to the Clinton Place entrance (the side street) of the school and ring the bell. Thank you.

Please call the Religious Education Office at 357-6044 if you have any questions or to schedule an appointment if you cannot make any of these dates. Re-registration forms will be mailed to the families of children already in our program.

Baptismal Certificate is required at time of registration for all First Grade and New Registrants.

CELEBRATING 25 YEARS OF GOD'S GRACE SISTERS OF LIFE

On June 1st, 1991, the Sisters of Life were founded by His Eminence John Cardinal O'Connor. On that day eight women entered the fledgling community that has now grown to nearly 100 members.

25th Anniversary Celebration in NYC June 1st, 2016

ALL ARE WELCOME!! Holy Sacrifice of the Mass 10:30am at St. Patrick's Cathedral Celebrant: Timothy Cardinal Dolan

> Followed by a BLOCK PARTY celebration From 12:00pm - 4:00pm 51st Street, between 9th and 10th Ave, NYC (weather permitting)

RSVP online to sr.lucy.marie@archny.org

SISTERS SERVANTS OF MARY IMMACULATE STREET FAIR

150 SISTERS SERVANTS LANE, SLOATSBURG
JUNE 11TH, 2016

All are welcome to the Sisters Servants of Mary Immaculate 2nd Annual Street Fair. Come join the sisters for a fun day of food and entertainment. Vendors and their wares will be available.

CRISIS PREGNANCY HOTLINE GOOD COUNSEL HOMES

For Pregnancy emergencies call Any time of day: 1-800-723-8331 www.goodcounselhomes.org

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

We welcome into the Roman Catholic Faith and our Parish Community, the following child who was recently baptized at Sacred Heart:

VINCENT MARIO POMPEO CURCIO Son of Louis and Tricia

ANUNCIOS

El Grupo de Oración en Español tiene lugar habitualmente los miércoles, a las 8 de la noche en la cafetería.

Los próximos bautizos en español tendrán lugar el 25 de junio, 2016 a la 1pm. Contactar en el 357-0035.





We pray for all those serving in the **Armed Forces** and for those who are ill and have

asked us to pray for them: Larry Adler, Keith Alanis, Daniel Albarelli, Frank Paul Allegretti, Jenna Applebaum, Peter Boano, Harris Brownstein, Lisa Eckert Brownstein, Annette Burbridge, Dolores Cangelose, Frank Calfa, Comerford Family, Teresa & Tom Consolo, Lorraine Cortez, Lilla DiBerardino, Anthony DeFrancesco III, Matthew DeMayo, Cledha Desir, Mary Discini, Florence Downey, John Duffy, Nicholas Eckert, Peter Eckert, Jamie Erwin, Denise Ferrara, Stefanie Gaudelli, Tia Gardner, Arlene Gentile, Debra Gravina, John Grasso, Anne Hart, Frances Hunter, Sarah Hyman, Domenic & Anthony lannaccone, Susan Jarkiewicz, Adrienne Kelly, Mary Kierman, Anthony Kulik, Jay Leone, Elizabeth Lempka, Nick Liso, Laura Mack, Thomas Mathai, Barbara Mazza, Jeanne Matera, Richard McCarthy, Debra McGovern, Catherine McMenamin, Ken Meyer, Florence Mohan, Chic Nappo, Betty O'Brien, Jennifer O'Hara, Fr. Jack Oldfield, Stacey Olayan, Tina Osika, Joseph Pasculli, Patricia Plotkin, Adolf Radeljic, Maura Reynolds, Etta Rooney, Mary Russo, Virginia Ryan, Daniel Sammarone, Nicholas Salzman, Erica Scully, Ruth Schwetz, Jean Simons, Claudia Spano, Claudia Spallanzani, Maureen Starke, Barbara Veraldo Strano, Margaret Szaro, James P. Toner, Phyllis Varacalli, Carol Van Vandt, Andrew Yaroschak and Millie Vazquez.



Let us pray for our deceased parishioners, friends, benefactors, relatives, priests, religious and especially **Patricia Pavan**.

ALTAR MEMORIALS FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 29, 2016

Sanctuary Lamp In Memory of





SCHEDULE OF MASSES

SATURDAY, MAY 28

9:00am - Eileen T. Foster

SATURDAY, VIGIL MASSES FOR SUNDAY

6:00pm – Francesco & Elisa Gentile & Family SUNDAY, MAY 29 / CORPUS CHRISTI SUNDAY

7:00am – Gratius Scerri

8:30am - Parish Memorial Society

10:00am - Jim Reece

11:30am – Jack Clifford

1:00pm - Jerry Byrnes

5:30pm -All Parishioners

MONDAY, MAY 30

7:00am - Canceled

9:00am - Richard J. Lynch, Jr.

7:15pm – **Novena Canceled**

TUESDAY, MAY 31

7:00am - Special Intention Olive DeFilippi

9:00am – James Halloran

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1

7:00am - Special Intentions for Jean R. Celestin

9:00am - James Cooney

THURSDAY, JUNE 2

7:00am – Bridget Peris

9:00am - Raymond Sullivan

FRIDAY, JUNE 3

7:00am - Daniel Greeley

9:00am - Robert Keahon

7:30pm - Feast of the Sacred Heart /

All Parishioners

SATURDAY, JUNE 4

9:00am - Robert Stevens

SATURDAY, VIGIL MASSES FOR SUNDAY

6:00pm - Ruth & Leonard Scarr

SUNDAY, JUNE 5

7:00am - Bernard, Bonnie & Joseph Wysocki

8:30am – Parish Memorial Society

10:00am - Mary Kravac

11:30am – Carmela & Albert LaBruna

1:00pm –Special Intentions for Veronique, Matthew, Gregory & Rebecca Hazell

5:30pm –All Parishioners

BOOSTER CLUB WINNER WEEK 14- CANDIDA & SEBASTIAN D'URSO